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Site Report – Chignik Bay – March, 2022 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Stephanie Canning, Headteacher 

 
Outstanding Activities and Events 
This month the students participated in lots of aeronautics lessons. First, they met with a pilot from Civil Air 
Patrol to discuss questions and concerns they had related to flying and being a pilot. They loved it as most of 
my students would like to get their pilot's license one day. Then, we also put together our remote operated 
aircraft and have started learning how to fly these vehicles. We also used finger rockets and footballs to 
understand how spacecrafts are designed and work. My students were unsuccessful catching leprechauns 
this past St. Patrick’s day but they sure did enjoy seeing what was left behind.  
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Personnel  
Personnel continue to make suggestions to improve the Bay's school.  
Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress 
Secondary students have been working with one-on-one tutors from Outschool and Itutor in order to help 
them progress proficiently through their standards. Elementary students have also been working one-on-
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one with Itutors to provide additional interventions. Students have begun end of levels for writing and 
reading.  
Technology Progress 
Tech has been working all semester to solve our itutor issues, hopefully next year the kinks will be worked 
out. We also have not been having a good semester with our student laptops. Several have had to switch to 
loner laptops for the remainder of the year until these issues can be resolved.  
Facility Update 
Tim and Carl really came out to do their best and were just met by challenge after challenge. I appreciate 
their ability to stay positive and cheerful even when things are not going right. They were able to fix the 
boiler and make other small repairs. They will be back to repair a leak in the plumbing system and will be 
relying on local maintenance to rebuild our teacher housing porches.  
LSAC Activity 
We had our most recent LSAC meeting this past Tuesday where they discussed end of the year topics and 
had the Title 1 Annual meeting.  
Volunteer Report 
 I would like to thank the Chignik Bay Tribal Council for working with me to help acquire materials for our 
culture week that will take place in April. I would also like to thank some local community members who 
have been working to help me gut areas in the school in order to prepare for the new library. 
Professional Development 
My special education aide has finished all his training and is preparing to take his Praxis the first week in 
April. While my other aide is technically just a sub, I have been training her in our reach for reading 
curriculum in hopes she will be able to take over some of that teaching next year if we remain with only one 
teacher again. Both aides participated and completed the literacy classes provided by Amber. I myself am 
finishing my Spring semester for both my Masters and my EDL Masters Certification. I will continue to take 
classes for both programs over the summer. I am also in full swing with the literacy course I am taking 
through DEED, in hopes to better understand how to teach reading.  
Pupil Attendance 
While attendance is not usually a problem for the Bay, we have had an increase in tardiness. I did have one 
student out for several weeks but that was an unusual circumstance and I worked with the parents to make 
sure the child was not falling behind in her education.  
Student and Staff Safety 
The threat of covid seems to dwindle down everyday here as we don’t have many travelers. I anticipate a 
change in our community mandates because of this. Students and Staff are well versed in both fire and 
earthquake safety. 
Subsistence Calendar 
After our most recent LSAC meeting, families and community members are excited to see vacation days 
being used to create four-day school weeks next March, rather than a week-long spring break. Thoughtful 
consideration was made when determining these breaks for next year.  
Other 
As always the threat of being not open is imminent and we just pray for a good outcome at the next Board 
meeting.  

 


